
District of Columbia Government 
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A 
Box 75115 
Washington, DC  20013   

 

 

March 9, 2012 
 
Mr. Terry Bellamy 
Director 
District Department of Transportation 
55 M Street, SE, Suite 400 
Washington, DC 20003 
 
Re:  Removal of One Hour Signs in the 400 block of 13th Street NE, near Lincoln Park Towers 
 
Dear Director Bellamy: 
 
At our regularly-scheduled and publicly-announced1 monthly meeting of March 8, 2012, Advisory 
Neighborhood Commission 6A (ANC) voted 8-0-0 to request that the District Department of Trans-
portation (DDOT) remove the one hour parking signs in the location referenced above so that resi-
dents can park in this area according to the current parking restrictions in place for the rest of the 
block.  The quorum required is five Commissioners.    
 
By way of background, the one hour parking signs at this location are a legacy from a prior use for the 
adjacent properties.  Given that these properties no longer require these restrictions, we feel they 
should be replaced. Commissioner Lawler, who represents the area, has determined there is wide 
community support for this request after polling nearby residents (not a single resident expressed op-
position). The sole business owner at 413 13th Street NE agrees to the replacement of the signs. 
 
Thank you for taking the time to consider this request.  Our hope is that it will be granted and im-
plemented as soon as possible, especially considering parking is becoming harder to come by in our 
ANC with the success of the H Street corridor.  Should you have any questions, please feel free to 
email Omar Mahmud, Chair of our ANC’s Transportation and Public Space Committee, at family-
mahmud@yahoo.com. 
 
On behalf of the Commission, 

 
David Holmes 
Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A 
 

cc: Tommy Wells, Ward 6 Councilmember 

                                            
1 ANC 6A meetings are advertised electronically on the anc6a-announce@yahoo.com and the ANC-
6A@yahoogroups.com (not controlled by the ANC) listservs, and through print advertisements in the Hill Rag. 


